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Council District 5: The 5th District Council Office held a drop-in event on June 9, 2017, 
where constituents could stop by to ask questions about all of Development Services' 
lines of business. Staff answered questions about the overall Land Use Element and a 
number of specific questions regarding parcels in East Long Beach. Participants 
expressed concerns regarding traffic congestion and traffic safety, particularly around 
neighborhood schools. Participants also expressed general apprehension regarding any 
development at the intersection of Spring Street and Palo Verde Avenue with specific 
opposition to the proposed 3-story height maximum. Several individuals noted their 
support for the Planning Commission suggested changes at the Long Beach Town Center 
from commercial to mixed-use. 

Environmental Justice: Given the input provided by community representatives at recent 
Planning Commission meetings regarding the need for strong environmental justice 
language and protections in the Land Use Element, staff provided a brief presentation on 
the Land Use Element at the May 12, 2017 community meeting held by East Yards for 
Environmental Justice. Staff provided the flyer and survey copies and answered 
questions for residents and members. East Yards members were excited about the 
recent strengthening of the Green Zones concept in the draft Land Use Element. 

Student Feedback: Recognizing that the draft Land Use Element looks out to the year 
2040, and based on conversations with students and staff at California State University 
Long Beach (CSULB), staff invited students and young people to attend an informal event 
regarding the Plan. About 25 attendees shared their feedback, filled out surveys and 
learned more about the process. Major concerns from those who attended included the 
need for well-paying jobs so students can stay in Long Beach after they graduate, more 
housing options that are affordable for students, more high-quality transportation options 
and the desire for more local destinations so people can walk or bike to nearby food, 
entertainment or shopping destinations. 

Figure 3, Small-group meeting with CSULB students and faculty 
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